
  

 
 
 

 
 
16 November 2020 
 
 
D Griffiths 
Email: fyi-request-13948-66d23009@requests.fyi.org.nz  
 
Dear D Griffiths 
 
Re: Official Information Act Request (OIA 2041) 
 
I refer to your Official Information Act request, received via transfer from the Ministry of Health, on 29 
October 2020 in which you specifically requested the following: 

1. What is the maximum bed occupancy in ICU (intensive care units). 
The maximum bed occupancy for Dunedin ICU is 12 patients and the maximum bed occupancy for 
Invercargill ICU is 6 patients. 

2. What has been the bed occupancy rate (% of beds occupied in ICUs) by week / 
month (which ever time period data is available) for the period 15th March 2020 to 1st October 2020. 
Below is a table that represents the percent occupancy at 8:00 am each day averaged across the 
weeks: 
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You have the right to seek an investigation and review of our decision by the Ombudsman.  The 
Ombudsman's Office can be contacted on 0800 802 602 or on-line at 
http://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz/.   
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Chris Fleming 
Chief Executive Officer 

http://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz/

